
    

  

     

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
(By email) 

 
Our Ref: MGLA050819-9382    

 
24 October 2019 

 
 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your request for information which the GLA received on 5 August 2019 and your 
further clarification of 20 August.  Your request has been dealt with under the Freedom of 
Information Act (FOI) 2000. 
 
You asked for;  
 

I would like emails from Boris Johnson during his period of office as Mayor (2008-2016) 
and the following named individuals at the Foreign Office: Sir Simon McDonald, Sir 
Simon Fraser, Sir Peter Ricketts, Margaret Beckett, David Miliband, William Hague, 
Philip Hammond, Alan Duncan 

 
Our response to your request is as follows: 
 
Please note that all IT accounts belonging to the former Mayoral team have previously been 
deleted, however the GLA does hold some Mayoral correspondence within scope of your 
request - please find attached. Some further correspondence has been withheld under s. 27 
(International Relations), s.29 (The Economy) and s.40 (Personal information) of the Freedom 
of Information Act.  
 
Section 27 (2) applies to some of the withheld information because it relates to information 
obtained from a state other than the United Kingdom. The information is not in the public 
domain and for the purposes of this section any information obtained from a State is 
confidential at any time while the terms on which it was obtained require it to be held in 
confidence or while the circumstances in which it was obtained make it reasonable for the State, 
to expect that it will be so held. 
 
Section 29 applies to information where disclosure would or would be likely to prejudice the 
economic interests of the UK or the financial interests of a UK administration. In this instance it 
is considered that the prejudice relates to the economic interests of the UK and that the 
information in question is time sensitive pending ongoing negotiations.  
 
Section 40 (2) applies to correspondence which contains Personal information of third parties. 
The content is biographical in nature and as such constitutes as personal data which is defined 
by Article 4(1) of the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) to mean any information 
relating to an identified or identifiable living individual. It is considered that disclosure of this 



 
 

 

information would contravene the first data protection principle under Article 5(1) of GDPR 
which states that Personal data must be processed lawfully, fairly and in a transparent manner in 
relation to the data subject. 
 
Section 27(2) and section 29 are qualified exemptions and subject to the public interest test.  
 
It accepted that there is a public interest in a greater understanding of the UK's foreign 
relations and the information could also provide the public with a better understanding of 
Britain's conduct overseas. There is also a public interest in promoting accountability and 
transparency be public authorities on matters relating to the UK economy.  
 
However, we do not consider it within the public interest to disclose information given in 
confidence to UK officials and where it is expected that the UK continue to protect its 
confidentiality. We also do not consider it within the public interest to disclose information 
which would harm the economic interests of the UK.  
 
Disclosure would be prejudicial to the UK’s relations with foreign States and withholding the 
material serves the public interest better than release in this instance. 
 
If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the 
reference at the top of this letter.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

  
Information Governance Officer  
 
If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the 
GLA’s FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at: 
 
https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-
information/freedom-information  
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MAYOR OF LONDON

Rt Hon William Hague MI’ Our Ref: MGLAO3O314-0349
Secretary of State
Foreign and Commonwealth Office Date:
King Charles Street 18 MAR 2014
London SW1A 2AH

Dear William

Thank you for your letter of 24 February suggesting I meet with the groups of individuals who are
chosen to participate in the Foreign and Commonwealth Office International Leaders Programme.

Whilst I am happy to support the invaluable work of the FCO in this way, rather than let the
pressures on my diary delay interaction with groups of visitors, my Deputy Mayors, Senior Advisers
and Directors will be available to meet with them and provide insight into the opportunities and
challenges facing the capital. I understand that the Programme team at the FCO is in touch with
my International Relations Team to share advice on upcoming visits and they would be happy to
make the suitable arrangements.

We look forward to welcoming visitors from your excellent Programme to City Hall in the near
future.

Thank you for getting in touch.

Yours ever,

Boris Johnson
Mayor of London

City Hall, London, SE1 2AA • mayar@landon.gov.uk • london.gov.uk • 020 7983 4000
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